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Oh, that all would see things the way I see them! That is the feel-
ing when we are passionate about what we do, whatever that may 
be. Not everyone is going to understand and, that's when I get most 
frustrated. Thank you to the men and women at Second who are so 
gracious to give wise counsel. You are greatly appreciated! Some-
times getting caught up in the "calling," focus is lost. The Bible 
study on Gideon by Priscilla Schirer has made this more apparent. 
Through God, Gideon accomplished mighty deeds with a small 
army. We have a small number of people working with children on 
Wednesday nights and in Children's Church. For too long we have 
looked at this as the cup half-empty rather than half-full. That truly 
makes a difference in perspective and focus. We do need leaders 
for Mission Friends on Wednesday nights and volunteers to assist 
in Children's Church.  Thank you to those willing to serve in Pre-
school/Children Missions & Ministry. It takes commitment and 
dedication.  We are seeing new faces in our missions groups and 
children's church as children "graduate" to the next level. You will 
once again hear children's voices as music returns on Wednesday 
nights, beginning September 11th. We will not meet on September 
4 (Business Meeting night). In Children's Church, we are traveling 
on Route 66 - The 66 Books of the Bible. We are encouraging 
them to bring their Bibles each week. Siblings are partnered so the 
older can help the younger. They're having to learn patience! Many 
of you read the postings on our church facebook page. A proposed 
change for Wednesday nights has been posted; please respond. 
"(We) can do all things through Christ Who strengthens (us)" Phil. 
4:13.   
In Christ, Konnie 

SBC GOAL:  $5,000.00 

SBC Annual 
Church Picnic 
Sun., Sept. 8th! 

 NEW MEMBERS CLASS 
Another New Members Class will begin on 
Sun., Sept. 28th.  If you are a new member, 
or are considering joining SBC, this class is 

for you!  Look for more details coming soon! 



Mike’s Minutes 
   WARNING-WARNING-WARNING                                       

Singing can be bad for you! 
        
People don’t often talk about the downsides 
of singing. Yes, we hang on the health 
benefits, all the social aspects, etc. but we seldom mention the 
bad bits. (I have been noticing that some of you must already 
know about these.) Here are seven terrible things I have read 
about that might happen to you if you were to start singing.  

Singing can be additive- once you start singing, it’s 
hard to quit. It’s such an enjoyable activity that 
you will notice it everywhere and you may begin 
to take every opportunity you can to sing. 

You will become unbearable to live with- singing 
could make you so happy that you will wear a 
constant smile and be humming along all day 
long in a state of bliss, much to the annoyance of 
everyone around you live with (who will be 
insanely jealous). 

You will abandon your friends and family- and 
spend more time with your new singing buddies, 
and eating out after going to concerts. You’ll 
also be listening to more CD’s on your own. 

Singing takes up valuable time- you start by joining 
a choir once a week, then you may be asked to 
sing outside the church on occasion, then maybe 
a social event or funeral, and then, if they can get 
you to do it, a weekend workshop…. before you 
know it, it could take over your whole life.  

Singing can stop your sleeping- after the choir’s 
special music on Sunday you will be so worked 
up with enthusiasm and joy that you will find it 
is hard to come down off Cloud 9. Not only that, 
but you’ll have so many wonderful tunes 
bouncing around inside your head. Sleep- who 
needs it??!!  

You may spend more money- more CD’s, 
songbooks, gasoline to make it back for 
rehearsals, maybe a new instrument even, who 
knows what else! 

You might even lose your job- for some people 
singing takes over their lives entirely and they 
end up singing the whole time. (1st hand 
experience with myself) 

Some turn professional or even start leading a choir of 
their own, and before they know it, they have a 
new career.  

 
So, now you have been warned! Approach singing with caution! 
Once you start you might not be able to stop. And it’s like a 
virus which you can easily pass onto someone else. Remain alert 
at all times in case the bug gets you! 

   
 -Upcoming Event- 

October 6th the Worship Choir has been asked to sing at West 
Madison Ave. Baptist Church in Franklin. I would like to see us 
have a good representation of singers there for that service; 
please come and help out if you can. Choir rehearsal is at 
4:45p.m on Sunday afternoon. I will work hard to make the best 
of your time and effort.  
         — Bro. Mike 

I don’t usually like to 
write an article for our 
Newsletter calling for help, 
but we are definitely in a 
situation that demands it.  
People often ask me why 
churches are constantly 
pleading for workers in 
their churches.  My first 
response is usually that we aren’t praying for workers as we 
should be, after all, Jesus said in Matthew 9:38, “Pray you 
therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth 
laborers into his harvest.”  So we surely need to pray as any 
work done in His church should be founded on prayer.  But 
there’s more to it than that.  If we are praying, and Jesus is 
calling, where are those who are responding to His sum-
mons? 

I think a good deal of the problem is that we don’t 
understand what He is calling us to.  We think and catego-
rize our work in the church as a burden and forget that in 
His eyes it is ministry.  We just think of the Preacher, the 
Deacon, and those on staff as the doing the work of the 
ministry, but that is not the extent of it.  All of His people 
are called to minister.  Ephesians 4:11-12 says, “And he 
gave some, apostles; and some, prophets; and some, evan-
gelists; and some, pastors and teachers; 12 For the perfect-
ing of the saints, for the work of the ministry, for the edify-
ing of the body of Christ”.  The primary role of a Minister 
in the church is not be the chaplain for the congregation, 
but give himself to prayer and ministry of the word (Acts 
6:4).  The Body of Christ is called to minister to each other.   

We are in need of an assistant teacher for the Youth.  
We need some additional Nursery workers.  We need some 
who will serve in Children’s Church.  We need help with 
RA’s and GA’s on Wednesday nights.  And I’m sure there 
are other places we could sure use some dedicated, on time, 
servants.  How are you fulfilling His call on your life to 
minister? 

Isaiah 6:8 states, “Also I heard the voice of the 
Lord, saying, Whom shall I send, and who will go for us? 
Then said I, Here am I; send me.”  Jesus is asking all of us 
today “Who shall I send?  Who will go (serve) for me?”  
Will you?  Will we?   
Sometimes we forget what salvation means.  We think it is 
just giving us a ticket to Heaven, and we forget that He 
saves us to serve.  When we’re saved we are called to share 
the good news of the Gospel (Matthew 28:19-20).  When 
we’re saved we called to shine before men to bring glory to 
God (Matthew 5:16).  When we’re saved we are called to 
serve the body of Christ (Philippians 2:4).   

So I ask you, will you step forward to teach, be an 
assistant, help in the nursery, or with our children?   We 
need you, they need you, but more than that, Jesus needs 
you.  If you will answer His call let Lori Hopper, Konnie 
Smith, myself, or someone on the Nominating Committee 
know that you will serve for Him.  Never forget obedience 
brings His blessings.   

It’s an honor to serve alongside you in His Kingdom 
work! 

   — Bro. Steve 

    We Need Help! 
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RED CROSS 
BLOOD DRIVE 
Wednesday, Sept. 18th 

2-6pm 
FLC Gym 

All donors are welcome to enjoy 
beans and cornbread after do-
nating blood to thank them for 

giving the gift of life! 
 

 

This will begin again on Tues., Sept. 10th! 
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